LBCAY Stakeholder Meeting AGENDA
· APPETIZERS & WELCOME (6:55-7:01 pm)
· The purpose of the LBCAY collective is to work with youth, nonprofits, and providers to come up with programming for middle and high school youth.
   Announcements from Ward 5 Councilmember Cara Honzak
· Flower Ave Sticker Contest- Ward 5 Councilmember Cara Honzak is working on a sticker contest with youth. Winner gets a $50 certificate to Koma Coffee. Draw a sticker on diversity and inclusion. Everyone’s sticker will be presented even if they do not win. Students will also get SSL hours. 
· Flower Ave Block Party-In front of Koma Coffee. It will be on June 1st. Looking for multicultural groups to present (dancers, singers, and other performers). Please reach out to Cara if you know any groups.
· April 20th-City of Takoma Park Earth Day celebration
· Takoma Park police department is also looking for youth help

· LBCAY UPDATES (7:01-7:10)
· Youth Clubs, Initiatives and New Partnerships 
· LBCAY has been piloting a financial literacy club and a college & career readiness club for the past 6 months
· Identity is leading the college and career readiness club
· The Long Branch Recreation Department and Clifton Park Baptist Church hosts our clubs
· Passion 4 Learning (P4L) hosts our financial literacy club 
· Program is still open for the college and career readiness club. 3 sessions left. You’ll leave the course with a resume. 
· Youth Projects and Art Work Display 
· Our Don’t Pollute youth have art displays that they made in collaboration with Carpe Diem arts. The projects focused on environmental health, recycling, and reducing plastic bag usage. 
· We will post pictures of the artwork on our website soon! 
· If you are a youth and have ideas, come and talk to Seble about programming because we want programs that the youth want.

· YOUTH PANEL w/ Community Q&A (7:10-8:15 pm)
Purpose: We wanted to focus on uplifting stories of success in the Long Branch community. We wanted the panel to share their experiences, opportunities, and challenges.  
Panelists
· Tatiana (T) - Counselor at New Hampshire Estates Elementary School 
· Edgar (E)- Architect, graduate of UMD. Graduate student at Yale.
· Alize (A)- 12th grade student at Walter johnson, going to MC 
· Isabella (I)- National Coordinator 


· Q1: Name, how long you've been on Long branch, school you attended, and what you do now?
· T- Lived in Long Branch. Went to New Hampshire Estates ES, Oak View, ES, Eastern MS, John F Kennedy High School, Montgomery College in Shady Grove, and Towson. She is a teacher now. 
· E- Born and raised in Long Branch. Lived here for 25 years. Went to New Hampshire Estates ES, Oak View ES, Eastern MS, Blair HS, and graduated from the University of Maryland. Currently, he is a student at Yale University where he is studying for a Masters degree in architecture. He is also currently teaching at UMD. He also does artwork with youth too.
· A-  Went to New Hampshire Estates ES,Oak View ES, Parkland MS, and Walter Johnson HS. Currently working and volunteering. Hoping to go to college and help people.
· I-Was born and raised in Takoma Park and Silver Spring. Attended Rolling Terrace ES, Eastern MS, Blair HS, and Goucher college. Currently, working as a national coordinator.


· Q2: How was your experience as a student growing up in Long Branch? What were some opportunities and challenges?
· T- One challenge was knowing that she wanted to go to college but didn't know how to get to college. Had to figure out different programs and what they offered at colleges herself. Some positives were good teachers and good programs at HS. Talking to teachers can be scary though, but it really helps. ACES was super helpful and helped her with preparing for college. One thing she did in that program was go on field trips to colleges.
· E- Loved growing up here. He thinks that growing up in this community is special in itself. Has stories of going to the pool and library. Felt like in MS that you kind of had to do your own thing. The strength of the community helped everyone move forward though. Wouldn’t say he had specific difficulties besides that he was first generation. He had to do everything on his own because he was the first and he could not really rely on parents. 
· A-When she was younger, reading was difficult for her. Teachers helped a lot. Teachers inform you about programs. It is really helpful to know about these programs because you can get lost and you just don’t know what to do especially when it comes to college. She also did not know what she wanted to do after high school. It is also hard to speak up for yourself in school. But because she spoke up, she was able to volunteer and realize that she wanted to help the community. 
· I- There were so many opportunities as an ES, MS, and HS student here. Was in the Funzone program at Long Branch. It was a homework help club that is still going on. Was also in a P4L program. Was also in a homework club where Seble used to work that took place in her apt building. In HS, she joined the Upward Bound program. She wants everyone in this room to know about the Upward Bound program. It is a program for low-income immigrant high school students. 

· Q3: Describe youth programs you participated in that were important for you.
· T- HS drama club was important to her. She is a shy person and never was really in clubs. This really opened her up. Being an ambassador for the Universities of Shady Grove was also a really fun opportunity for her. 
· E- Chess club at the rec center. It started in OakView ES. The teacher wanted youth to get more involved in chess and thought it was something positive. Most only came for the chips and soda and then they got really good at it. The teachers would then take them to compete in DC because they got so good at it. This was probably one of the best experiences that he remembers. 
· A- Girls leadership in 7th-8th grade. Helped her promote good actions in the community. 
· I-Would say the most impactful program was the Young Writer Academy that used to be hosted by Passion 4 Learning in middle school. She started MS as a 10 year old. Cynthia scouted her. This was an afterschool program that focused on writing. She wrote things like short stories and poetry. One of her poems got published in the Gazette. 

· Q4: If you could talk to your younger self, what is one piece of advice you would give?
· T- Take advantage of resources. Would take advantage of financial literacy groups because credit cards and whatnot are crazy and hard to understand. 
· E- Get more involved in my community. Picked that up after college, but wished he did that sooner to build those relationships and connect to people. 
· A- Not be afraid to take risks & to push yourself to do better
· I- Take your language learning classes seriously. Currently, works in a fully bilingual org. Took Spanish in MS and college. Can’t really speak much now though. Really encourages youth to take at least 5 mins a day to study a new language. 

Audience Questions

· Q5: She notices that when she speaks to high school students and asks about what they are thinking about after they graduate, it seems like she senses a certain stress level because they are still figuring it out. What would be some words of advice or encouragement?
· T- Volunteer in different areas that you are interested in. In HS, wanted to be a nurse because that's what her parents wanted. Did not like blood or science though. Always volunteered at school though. Was afraid to disappoint her parents. Now, she is a teacher.
· E- 
· A- Not to be afraid. It is really hard. There is no rush, Yes, there are standards that you feel that you have to meet. But speak to others, hear others advice,and join programs to help figure it out. Everyone’s path is different. Be patient and see what you like. 
· I-

· Q6: Was there a certain age or stage where you figured out what you wanted to do?
· T- Realistically, in high school. Glad she did not become a nurse. Became a certified nursing assistant though besides a teacher. So, she still has a nursing background. If she had known what she wanted to be in HS, she probably would have been more involved in the areas she wanted. But her path helped lead to where she wanted to be anyway.
· E-
· A-
· I-

· Q7: What were your challenges in your courses? What’s one message that you would give to the families here? 
· T- Family told her that they could not help her with college financially. So,  she had to search and apply for scholarships. Her parents would also encourage her to apply for programs and scholarships.If you’re a parent, encourage your child to follow those footsteps.
· E- Wanted to be an artist as a kid. Parents said no. One of the biggest regrets was not going to art school. Could have gone to MICA for art school, but did a degree in architecture and arts still through UMD. Wished that he had the support from the parents. Really loved UMD because you could just take the connector bus home when you needed to to get that home support. 
· A- She did not want to let her family down or make the wrong decision. Something that helps is her mom supports her with whatever decision she decides to do. Also, there is a solution to every problem. Do not give up.
· I- Did not experience this challenge because mom let her do what she wanted, but those coming from immigrant families tend to focus on things like becoming involved in things like medicine, engineering, or other trades. Recommends that parents push for things that your children want to do. Ex. Designing video games- push your kids to do that because they will be the most happy and successful in doing that. 

Announcement from audience:  Jane from Community Bridges is here. She mentions that Community Bridges is in a number of schools right now to support girls. Offers college access and success programs. These programs help with things like college entry essays, college visits, and recommendation letters. 100% of students completed FAFSA. All of them also got college offers. Community Bridges is in Blair, Northwood, Paint Branch, Kennedy, and Springbrook. 85% of program participants also come from immigrant families. College Tracks is another org that is in schools that helps. Recommends trying to find what is available at your school. 


· Q8: How do you think you can help Long Branch youth reach their full potential? What programs would you like to see? (Seble from LBCAY)
· T-
· E-
· A-
· I- A mentorship program connecting MS and HS students would be helpful. Maybe, college students can connect to these groups too or even teachers. If any youth here have questions on things like college, just send them to us on this panel. 
· Audience member- There used to be a program from community bridges called Young Writers Academy. It really helped them get good at writing. Writing is very challenging for kids these days and that would be helpful.  
· Audience member (elementary youth)- drama or theater club- loves playmaking, writing scripts, and acting out. 
· Audience member (Lisa from CHEER)- Heard many good things about Community Bridges over the years. Is there anything analogous for boys? Response from Jane: Community Bridges is apparently looking into something but too soon to talk about. Siblings are included in things like events though. In-school programs are just for girls though. 

Closing Messages (8:15-8:30)
· Isabella- Just wants to give a message to partners. If you can, it is really good for students to get financial support. Cynthia from Passion 4 Learning (P4L) helped her with getting a scholarship to a program. Please invest in your students financially. 
· Audience member (Gg CHEER staff)- Asks Community Bridges what is their strategy for outreach to reach girls in the community? How do you get them to speak up? Jane says that she does not lead the empowerment program in the schools. A Community Bridges participant in the audience offers to share her experience though. She is an 11th grader at Northwood. She says we come together after school to talk about our achievements and struggles. Today’s convos are the types of convos we have. We take initiative to discuss some of our issues. Jane also mentions that she took and is taking some students to Annapolis to talk to Chris Van Hollen and Rep Raskin as well to advocate for higher education.









